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TOWN OF STANFORD
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING OF July 11, 2007
PRESENT:  


Larry Clark -  Chair

Jerrold Lerner

Terry Kilmer

Kathryn Zeyher
ABSENT:


Christopher Flynn

Also, present Mr. Don Smith, Building Inspector and Councilwoman Virginia Stern

Mr. Clark opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

MINUTES:  Mr. Clark mentioned two errors in the last month’s minutes. The errors were then corrected and Mr. Clark approved the minutes. Seconded by Mr. Lerner. All in favor: Unanimous. 
NEW BUSINESS:
TOMASULO AREA VARIANCE:  Applicant is looking for a front yard variance of 63ft. to build a 16 x 20 addition onto his home. He is planning to build a larger living room for his family. Mr. Tomasulo explained that there was no other place he could put this addition due to the steep shale hill behind his home and the septic being on the other side by his garage. The board requested that Mr. Tomasulo stake out the area so they could come by and see exactly where he was planning to build. Mr. Clark motioned for a Public Hearing for next month. Mr. Kilmer seconded the motion. All in favor: Unanimous. To be put on the August 08, 2007 agenda.
HUGHES AREA VARIANCE: Mr. John Field representative from Vinyl Tech located in Poughkeepsie, NY., for Mr. John Hughes explains to the Board that Mr. Hughes would like to put a 8’ x 25’ three Season Sunroom
on a pre existing cement patio. Mr. Field says that the footprint will be the same. As the board reviewed the map that was presented they could not see exactly where the sunroom would go. The Board requested that a better map of the site should be brought in by the next meeting. Mr. Field agreed. Mr. Clark motioned for a Public Hearing for next month. Ms. Zeyher seconded the motion. All in favor: Unanimous. Will be put on the August 08, 2007 agenda.
PUBLIC HEARING’S:


STISSING NATIONAL BANK – Heather Wilkerson, representative from David Borenstein Architect’s for Stissing National Bank explained to the Board Members that they would like to build onto the front of the bank a new vestibule with a side entrance, where the ATM will be, and a new rear addition to house a bathroom, safe vault, and safe deposit booth. They are looking for a variance of 33 ft. and 47 ft. Ms. Wilkerson showed the board the drawing’s regarding the proposed structure from all angles. She explained that they would be putting in new lighting that will be pleasing to the community and that they will be up to code regarding the bathroom that will accommodate people with disabilities according to the ADA (American Disabilities Act). The Board discussed the exact variance that they would need due to the triangular setting of the property; the 33 ft. is on the Route 82 side and the 47ft. is on the North side of the bank. Mr. Lerner then motioned to grant the variances. Mr. Clark seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. 

Mr. Clark announced to the Board that this would be his last meeting as the Chair for the Zoning Board of Appeals. His resignation will be official at the August 09, 2007 Town Board meeting. 
     There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of July 11, 2007, Mr. Clark motioned to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Lerner seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted: _________________________________________





Mona Lantz, Recording Secretary

Approved by:   ________________________________________________
